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NEW MEMBER OF THE DISTRICT’S BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

  

Mr. Douglas Klipfel, a member of Our Savior, Aberdeen, was installed as a member of the 
Board of Directors of the LCMS South Dakota District Board of Directors.  The installation 
took place at the start of the Board’s meeting on Sunday, June 4, 2023.  Doug was ap-
pointed to the Board after the resignation of an elected lay member. 
 
The Board is comprised seven elected members:  District President, Rev. Dr. Scott Sailer; 
1

st
 Vice-President, Rev. Randy Sturzenbecher; 2

nd
 Vice-President, Rev. Tim Rynearson; 

Secretary, Rev. Dr. Thomas Brown; Treasurer, Mr. Kent Harnisch; and two At-Large Lay 
Members, Mr. David Zuercher and Mr. Douglas Klipfel.  Advisory members of the Board 
are:  Rev. Paul Winckler, Assistant to the President; Mr. Dave Geidel, Education Execu-
tive; and Mr. Chad Zinnel, the District’s Business Manager. 


